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TASK FORCE ON CONSOLIDATION 
TOWN HALL MEETING MINUTES

November 4, 2013
6:00 p.m.
FSCJ Downtown Campus Auditorium
101 West State Street
Attendance:  Kay Ehas (Acting Chair), Rena Coughlin, Dwain Senterfitt; Lori Boyer
Also: Jeff Clements – Council Research Division; Steve Cassada - Council Staff Services; Damian Cook – Task Force Administrator
Chairwoman Ehas called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m. and the Task Force members introduced themselves. Ms. Ehas read a statement giving a brief overview of the appointment and work of the Task Force and inviting public input.
Ned Bayne, a member of the 1966 Local Government Study Commission that produced the Blueprint for Improvement report that recommended consolidation, said that much work still needs to be done to fulfill the promises of consolidation, particularly with regard to infrastructure on the City’s north and west sides.  Consolidation was very successful at eliminating the duplication of service provision by the city and county and seems to have been successful at rooting out the political corruption that was rampant in the 1960s. He believes that 19 council members is too large a group, and that a council of 7 would be better able to achieve consensus and make decisions.  The Beaches and their Interlocal agreement remain a problem area for consolidation, although he found it interesting that at the time of consolidation the Beaches wanted to be left alone by the consolidated government, but now seem to want the consolidated city to help finance Beaches needs such as law enforcement and festival costs.
Darcel Harper representing Historic East Jacksonville wondered why all areas of the city don’t receive equal treatment, especially the older communities that never seem to receive the same level of infrastructure and services as more recently developed areas.  She questioned how it would be possible to evaluate whether the city would be better off or worse off if consolidation was undone.  She complained that the City’s response to issues reported to the CARE system is too slow – seemingly simple complaints such as illegal dumping or potholes take weeks to resolve, and the resolution isn’t always satisfactory.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:32.
Jeff Clements, Council Research Division (904) 630-1404
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